GRAPEVINE COMMITTEE MEETING
July 10, 2010
 

Attendees:  Jackie V., Chairman; Debbie T., New GVR for Spring Group; Greg L., GVR for District 9; Skipper M., New GVR for Aldine Group and District GVR for District 31; Greg P., GVR for Katy Big Book Study; Joe S., GVR for District 7; Lisa W., Secretary.

 

Opening:  Serenity Prayer and introductions.

 

REPORTS;
 

Secretary's Report:  Accepted as read.

Alternate GVR:  Sam C,. has had arm surgery and is undergoing physical therapy.  

Correctional Facilities Committee Liaison:  Position open.  

Treasurer's Report:  Accepted as read.  

 

New GV handbooks were given out for District GVR's to give to their GVR's.  Debbie T., being a new GVR received a copy as well.  Also, in appreciation for the hard work everyone on the Committee has done, Jackie handed out a special GV edition “75 years of AA History” which was obtained at the July1-4th, 2010 International Convention in San Antonio.
 

ITEMS DISCUSSED:
 

GV Survey:  The final format of the survey was handed out to everyone present to make copies as needed by their Group or District.  As soon as Jackie gets it in “email” form from Betsy G., our Delegate, she will email everyone a copy.  EVERYONE -- members of GV Committee and all the people in your meetings -- are to fill out this survey and either mail it in to District 67 or give it to Jackie.  The mailing address will be at the bottom of the survey.  

 

The purpose of this survey is to 1) Get suggestions on improving the Grapevine, 2) Test interest in digitizing the Grapevine.  (They are considering it in New York.) and 3) Resolve complaints about service.  Grapevine has found a new publisher in California and they will be improving the web site, making it easier to order.  

 

SHARING SESSION:
 

Greg P. has sold several subscriptions.  He is wondering about notification when subscriptions run out.  Jackie said to call Jeff Monash in New York.  

 

Debbie T. asked how to handle new subscriptions. The Welcome to the Grapevine packet covers this in the "How To" section.  There are two ways to subscribe:  Use the form in the Grapevine or go the web site aagrapevine.org.

 

Greg L.'s group asked him to do a GV workshop for the Internet.  He said he gets better response from Internet presentations versus hard copy.  Officer elections in D-90 will be held in August, 2010 and Greg will see if he needs to rotate out then, or at the end of the year.  

 

Skipper  M. has a problem with his work schedule and the fact that monthly GV meetings are on week nights.  Jackie said that she understands the difficulties.  

 

Joe S. in regard to recruiting new GVR’s finds it more beneficial to talk to a perspective GVR either before an AA meeting or after an AA meeting he is attending at that particular time.  He then gives them a “Welcome to the Grapevine” packet to read and if not interested, then to “pass it on”.
 

BACK ISSUES: The last half hour of the meeting was devoted to taking back issues ordered from New York and preparing them to be delivered to halfway houses.  (This meant ripping out outdated subscription forms and putting in correct information.)  

 
Announcement:  The next GV monthly meeting will be held the 3rd Thursday in August (8/19/10) at The Delta Club; 6400 Westpark Ave; Suite 355; 77057; Phone:  713-972-0034 (Meets in room directly across from the coffee pots).  Meeting time:  6:30pm.
The meeting closed with the Responsibility Declaration.  

 

Respectfully submitted,

Lisa W., Secretary
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